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Wishing Jo -Ann well  

in her Retirement!  

Jo-Ann joined the QuõAppelle Valley Recreation Associa-
tion on May 1, 2000 and worked for the Association for the 
next 7 and ½ years until the District amalgamation hap-
pened to form the new Parkland Valley Sport, Culture and 
Recreation District.  Jo-Ann assumed the position of the 
Administrative Assistant officially on September 1, 2007 
until her retirement as of December 31, 2014. 

Jo-Ann has been a valued member of our staff and of the 
organization.  She has been a wonderful co-worker.  She is 
always dependable and would work to get the job done 
which is what a person wants in an  Administrative Assis-
tant.  She has kept us on track with the bookkeeping, min-
ute taking, staff time tracking, mail -outs, newsletters and 
other communications.  Parkland Valley has benefitted 
from the knowledge and experience that Jo-Ann brought with her and through her 
continued contributions over the past 7 and bit years.  

We wish Jo-Ann all the best in her retirement. Use the time to fully benefit from all 
the recreational pursuits you choose and enjoy your growing family.  

Thanks for everything Jo-Ann!  

 
 



Culture Days  

in Kamsack  
  
Kamsack has supported the national Culture Days initiative 
for three consecutive years. We are grateful to SaskCulture 
for the user-friendly tools they make available to participat-
ing communities and organizations. The process of register-
ing our activities is simple --we just log in to the Culture 
Days website and enter all applicable information. By regis-
tering our activities with Culture Days, we receive a pack-
age of marketing tools, such as banners and postcards, and 
giveaways like buttons, stickers and balloons. Most impor-
tantly, though, by registering the activities, a community's 
events are easily accessible online for anyone interested in 
attending their local Culture Days events.  

 
The Arts Council considers all of our Culture Days events to have been a great success. Each 
year we have been able to offer an increasing number of workshops and activities and  
attendance has increased exponentially each year. With grant money from SaskCulture and  
donations and support from the Town of Kamsack, we've been able to offer a large number of 
interactive events. This has also attracted local, provincial and national attention, which we 
feel is a bonus. It's important to our organization that our community receives recognition for 
its multicultural diversity, its talented pool of artisans and the pride the community at large 
has in its cultural offerings.    
 
Our first and second year being involved in 
Culture Days, Kamsack was recognized on  
SaskCulture's National Top Ten List of Rural 
Communities based on the number of activi-
ties offered. We are confident we will be on 
the list again for this year's Culture Days, as 
we offered 15 different workshops and activi-
ties throughout our one -day festival. But the 
bottom line is, no matter how many events 
we are able to put together, we would be 
nothing without the support, enthusiasm and 
participation of our community in the celebration.  
 
Nikki Lachambre, President, Kamsack Community Arts Council  
Go to www.culturedays.ca  to see all of the activities that were offered by Kamsack and other 
communities in the area! 
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http://www.culturedays.ca


 
Build a Snowman 

Go Tobogganing 

Cross Country Ski 

Go Snowshoeing 

Make Snow Angels 
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From Parkland Valley 

Staff and Board 

Board of Directorõs  

Annual  
Planning Session  

 

 

On Saturday, November 29, 2014 the Board of 
Directors met to complete the Annual Strategic 
Planning Session.  This year Patti Kelm of Re-
gina was the facilitator.  
 

She facilitated a four -hour review session of the 

Parkland Valleyõs Vision, Mission, and Outcomes 
with the Board and Staff.  It was an engaging 
process of good discussions of who Parkland 
Valley is and what the organization does with its 
communities and groups.  
 
The feedback from the session was positive and 

we look forward to serving our communities and 
groups in the upcoming year.  
 

 



Team Parkland 

Valley Athletes 
Compete at  

Worldwide Event  

Jordan Bieber and Caleb Bymak competed at the 2012 Sas-
katchewan Summer Games in Meadow Lake for Team 
Parkland Valley.  This year they had the opportunity to 
play in the National Senior Little League Championship in 
Quebec and the World Senior Little League Championship 
in Maine.  

 
Bieber said it was a great experience representing Parkland Valley in Meadow Lake.  
Iõve been in provincials for several years and having a chance to play against the best 
players in the province representing Parkland Valley was a privilege and a chance to 
show off my talent.   The experience gave me an opportunity to see the discipline and 
dedication needed to go to the next level. 
 
This year I had the opportunity to use that experience and represent Saskatchewan at 
the National Senior Little League Championship in Victoriaville, Quebec with the Re-
gina Kiwanis Nationals.  We won the National Championship and then had the incredi-
ble journey of representing Canada at the World Senior Little League Championship in 
Bangor, Maine.  The competition in Victoriaville was first class and we matched up well 
against the teams.  We played against BC, Alberta, Ontario, Quebec, Maritimes and the 
Quebec host team.  After the first game, I realized that we were one of the best teams at 
the tournament, and we had a right to be there.  We lost only 1 game in the National 
Competition. The competition in Bangor was definitely heightened.  Their pitching and 
level of play was high calibre.  This experience has definitely been a highlight and some-
thing I will remember for a lifetime.  The experience in Quebec and Bangor was incredi-
ble.  The entire National and World Little League organizations treated you with respect 
and they put on a remarkable show.  The club, players, coaches and parents made it a 
great experience that I will always be grateful for.  
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Bymak said having the opportunity to compete 
at the Senior Little League Nationals in Quebec, 
and the World Series in Maine this past summer 
was one of the best experiences he has ever had. 
 
I think one of the building blocks for this experi-
ence was back in 2012 when I had the opportu-
nity to compete at the Saskatchewan Summer 
Games for the Parkland Valley baseball team.  I 
think  that experience was useful this summer, as 
I learned a lot of team skills from the summer 
games, and that got me accustomed to competing at a higher level than just my  
Yorkton club team.  This past summer at Nationals, the competitive part of it was out-
standing, as our team did excellent, losing only 1 game all tournament.  We ended up 
beating Whalley, British Columbia in the Championship game.  My friend and team-
mate Jordan Bieber hit the walk-off single in the bottom of the 7th inning to win the 
game.  Our team was ecstatic and just simply fired up, as we were National Champs 
and now headed to Bangor, Maine, USA for the Senior Little League World Series.  We 
hopped on a bus headed to Bangor early the next morning.  As soon as we got there I 
could tell that it was the real deal.  There were so many people at the hotel and the sta-
dium that were there just to make our experience the best possible.  We were treated 
like we were really  in the big league.  
 
At the World Series our team didn't do so good in the win column.  We lost our first 
three games, but it didn't ruin our team spirit.  We were just excited to be there and 
have the chance to compete.  In our fourth and final game we played the Asia-Pacific 
region.  The game went on for 13 innings until our team finally scored in the bottom of 
the 13th.  I was up to bat and hit a single to score a teammate from second base.  We had 
set a record for the longest game ever at the SLLWS.  Not only that, but it was only the 
second game Canada had won at the World Series in over 5 years!  We finished 8th out 
of 10 teams, but winning that game made it feel like we had finished in first place!  
 
Overall, the experiences I had this past summer were some of the best in my life.  Aside 
from the baseball aspects of it I got to sight-see much of the spectacular province of 
Quebec including historic Old Quebec City and Montreal.  In Maine we visited the 
beautiful Atlantic coast and feasted on terrific seafood.  We drove down to Massachu-
setts where we attended a Boston Red Sox game.  Getting to see Fenway Park was defi-
nitely something I will never forget.  Meeting new people and making friends from 
all over the world was another great part of my trip.  I know that I made memories that 
will last a lifetime.  
        Jordan Bieber & Caleb Bymak 
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